
 

 
 

POLICE REPORT – AUGUST 2017 
	
The	national	website	which	provides	you	with	crime	statistics	for	your	area	can	be	found	at	-	
https://www.police.uk/leicestershire/NH22/			
In	August	we	received	396	calls	from	members	of	the	public	relating	to	incidents	across	the	
three	parishes.		
	

Crime	Alert	
	
August	saw	Glenfield	subject	to	11	burglaries	with	a	further	5	breaks	into	sheds	and	garages,	
with	Kirby	Muxloe	having	6	and	LFE	3.		We	would	like	to	remind	the	public	to	be	vigilant	to	
suspicious	behavior	and	report	any	to	us	directly	at	the	time.		Being	security	conscious	is	the	
smart	choice	and	we	encourage	you	take	appropriate	precautions	to	reduce	the	possibility	
of	becoming	a	victim	of	crime.	
April	also	saw	Glenfield	have	6	vehicle	related	crimes	reported	to	us.		Kirby	Muxloe	also	had	
2	with	LFE	having	5.				
Glenfield	also	had	a	robbery	in	the	vicinity	of	the	Dominion	Road/Tournament	Road	
junction.	
	

Anti-Social	Behaviour	
	

Neighbour	disputes	have	remained	the	main	focus	of	the	beat	teams	attention	this	month	
with	several	being	investigated.		Where	possible	residents	should	seek	to	amicably	resolve	a	
problem,	however,	if	communication	breaks	down	to	a	point	whereby	the	problem	is	
persisting	and	causing	people	harassment	alarm	or	distress	then	we	are	here	to	assist	by	
mediating	between	parties	to	come	to	a	resolution	to	ongoing	problems.		Please	don’t	
suffer	in	silence,	let	us	know	about	it	so	we	can	assist	in	resolving	the	matter.	
A	report	of	Antisocial	Behaviour	from	persons	outside	the	Forest	House	Lane	shop	in	
Leicester	Forest	East	is	currently	being	investigated.		Individuals	had	been	causing	the	
shopkeeper	there	some	problems.		If	you	notice	anything	untoward	at	this	location	please	
contact	us	as	soon	as	possible	so	we	can	ensure	that	any	misbehaviour	in	this	area	is	dealt	
with	as	effectively	as	possible.	
The	old	Scrapyard	on	Barrows	Lane	has	been	receiving	some	attention	from	local	youths.		
Entry	has	been	gained	on	multiple	occasions	and	fires	lit.		Blaby	District	Council	have	been	
informed	and	efforts	are	being	made	to	secure	the	site	until	a	new	owner	comes	forward.		
The	debris	has	also	been	brought	to	the	attention	of	the	Environment	Department	and	they	
are	looking	into	the	possibility	to	removing	the	problems.	
	

News	and	Appeals	
	

Follow	this	link	to	our	website	to	see	the	latest	news	and	appeals	for	your	help.	
https://leics.police.uk/news-appeals	


